Committee on Educational Policies and Planning

29 November 2005
Present: Deborah Hall, Beau Breslin, Charles Joseph, Matthew Hockenos (chair), Michael Mudrovic, Pat Oles, Ruth Andrea Levinson, Molly Appel, Daniel Moran, Muriel Poston, and Gordon Thompson (scribe).
1) Minutes
a) Ruth Andrea Levinson's minutes for 15 November 2005:  
i) MP asked that under point 4 we wanted to change the sentence that currently reads, "CEPP was asked to mediate and to become the final decision-maker in this dilemma."  Recommended replacement sentence: "CEPP was asked to mediate and to consult with the various parties to attempt to find a resolution."
ii) CEPP approved of the minutes with this modification.

2) Middle States
a) Document is in process.  CEPP will get different sections at different times.  We should have most of the sections a few weeks before our January meeting.  The recommendations from each section will be brief.  MP: CEPP's reading of the recommendations will be important.  CEPP is the last reader.
3) January Retreat
a) MH will schedule 9:00-12:00, will notify us next week
4) FYE-HEOP
a) MP: The second cluster faculty are still considering but will let us know soon about their decisions.

b) MH: CEPP should inform faculty of our recent decision re clusters.

5) Physical Activities Program Subcommittee
a) Committee to have members from CEPP (2), DoF (1), Curriculum Committee (1), Athletic Council (1 faculty member), SGA (1 student)
b) PA Grades and Credit 
i) Should Physical Activities classes be offered only on a pass/fail basis?

ii) Should Physical Activities classes receive credit?

iii) MH will write up a committee charge for next week.  Charge will include language on a mechanism for on-going review of the program.  PO will email a document from Physical Activities describing their grading process.  This document will include data from the Registrar.  
iv) What would the consequences be for PA courses of a change in grading practices.  MP will post a query to other colleges once we have a charge.

6) FYE Fail-Withdrawal-Transfers-January Admits Policies
a) CEPP is responding to an email from Michael Arnush (n.d.) requesting modifications to the "Policies on Withdrawals, Failures, Transfers, and First-year Student Deferrals" dated 25 April 2005 and presented to the faculty.  

b) CEPP recommends that we follow the current guidelines and revisit the document in the spring.  The DFYE recommends that students who transfer into Skidmore to take a similar interdisciplinary course.  CEPP recommends that the DFYE follow the existing guidelines and collect data for future discussion.  CEPP reminds the FYE advisory committee that they are charged with assessing the FYE and reporting to CEPP.  
